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37B UCL Australia 

Noted: 

37B.1  Following completion of the stakeholder consultation, UCL had confirmed that after the 
end of 2017 it will no longer have a stand-



Academic Board – 



Academic Board – Minutes – 13 May 2015 

 

 5 

40 PROPOSAL TO DISESTABLISH THE LABORATORY FOR PROTEIN 
CRYSTALLOGRAPHY (LPC) WITHIN UCL DIVISION OF MEDICINE  

 
 Received: 

40.1 At AB 3 - 2 (14-15), a paper regarding the proposal to disestablish the Laboratory for 
Protein Crystallography (LPC) within the Centre for Amyloidosis and Acute Phase Proteins, 
UCL Division of Medicine currently located within the UCL Medical School (Royal Free 
Campus), presented by Dr Martin Fry, Department of Medical Physics and Bioengineering.
  

 
 Reported: 
 
40.2  Dr Fry introduced the paper explaining that the signatories were concerned about the 

decision to close the laboratory and the consequences for academic freedom and 
governance; responsibility to students and relationships with UCL Partners and external 
bodies. 

 
40.3 Dr Fry explained that the intention of the paper was not to open discussion about the 

circumstances of individual members of staff but to explore the strength of the academic 
case for closing the laboratory. The signatories to the paper felt that the formal case 
presented for the closure had focussed on project funding and new requirements for space 
occupied by the laboratory, but had not made an academic case for closure. 

 
 Discussion:  
 
40.4 The current Dean of Faculty of Medical Sciences, Professor David Lomas responded that 

UCL HR policies and processes had been followed with a view to ensuring there was 
minimum impact on academic staff. Two options were considered; a construction of 
another LPC unit or integration of people in other areas of UCL.  

 
40.5 The Director of Human Resources, Mr Nigel Waugh, reported that all processes were 

followed properly with involvement of UCU. The affected staff have all reached an 
agreement with UCL about their future employment. As LPC was a laboratory within a 
division of a Faculty and not a department in its own right, Statute 10 was not followed.  

 
40.6 The Head of the Division, Professor Raymond McAllister responded that there was an 

academic requirement for change. The changing research environment in the discipline 
had provided a rationale for LPC to move to the Centre for Drug Design. Such a move 
would allow a greater scope of engagement with the Faculty of Medicine. 

 
40.7 In response to a question from a member on the presentation of the academic case to 

those affected, the Head of Division responded that the consultation document made a 
case based on the physical location of and the sustainability of its activities as a stand 
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42.5 A high-level strategy group, chaired by Professor Anthony Smith, has been established to 

oversee the preparation for the HER and will report periodically to SMT, Academic 
Committee and Academic Board.  

 
 Discussion:  
 
42.6 Members asked about the opinion of the reviewers and academic’s engagement with them 

during the review. The Director of Academic Services responded that this was a peer 
review process and UCL would make a case for what work was outstanding and where 
improvements were required.  

 
42.7 Members asked about the evidence relating to student comments and student 

employability and that this would be gathered through working with departments and UCLU. 
The Director of Academic Services explained that the student input will be very important to 
the process but also that the review team will focus on how UCL listens to, responds to and 
works with its students to mange and improve quality. 

 
42.8 The Provost emphasised to Academic Board, the importance of this review process as an 

opportunity to demo��m ⸀
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46.2  Dates of meetings of AB in session 2015-16 have been scheduled as follows: 

 Autumn 2015 Tuesday 13 October 2015 

 Spring 2016 Wednesday 10 February 2016 

 Summer 2016 Wednesday 27 April 2016 
 

Discussion: 
 

46.3 The Provost reported that a member of AB had queried the timings of the meetings and 
proposed the option to start meetings at 14.05 to be compliant with the Dignity at Work 
policy. The rationale for the current time at 16.05 was to avoid clashes with regular 
teaching time and therefore location of the meeting would not be restricted due to booked 
teaching spaces.  
 

46.4   AB agreed to move the meetings to a 14.05 start time and the Provost commented this 
would be a trial period for one year and that levels of attendance and participation would be 
reviewed. 
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